From: Callaghan, Patricia (Councillor)_

Sent: 29 January 2019 16:43
To: Fowler, David Sanford, lan

Cc: ELLIOTT, Kathy (NHS CAMDEN CCG) THORNTON, Glenys (NHS
CAMDEN CCG) Revah, Larraine (Councillor)

I 5o, Tor (Councilor) N o
Georgia (Councillor) _ Porritt, Luisa (Councillor
I 215 5t (Councilor)

Sanford, lan onolly, Hannah
Subject: RE: Ref 2018/5120/P 20 Rosslyn Hill, change of use from GP premises to residential

Dear David

| write as the lead member for Tackling Health Inequality and Promoting Independence in Camden,
As such we will ensure that improving health and wellbeing and reducing inequalities is a focus in all
the councils work. We are also working with residents to see that they get all the support they need
close to home.

I would like to object to this planning application. To deprive approximately 1,800 patients of a
service at a ‘good practice’ contravenes the planning policy which ensures existing community
facilities are retained for the wider benefit of the community. As far as | am aware there isn’'t any
spare capacity for these patients at other practices in the area.

Those more vulnerable residents and those with mobility issues are familiar with the present doctors
and would need a period of sustained support to transfer to another facility.

There is a process whereby the CCG would facilitate a period of patient and public engagement,
which hasn’t happened in this instance, and there seems to be some confusion around the lead

doctors intentions.

| would ask the planning committee to refuse planning permission for change of use and retain this
building as a doctors surgery.

Sincerely

Pat Callaghan

Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for

Tackling Health Inequalities and Promoting Independence
Labour Clir for Camden Town with Primrose Hill Ward




